[bookmark: _GoBack]Weston Sustainability Committee
Minutes to Monthly Meeting October 21, 2020
Zoom video call
Attendees:
Kirby Brendsel			Member
Marc de Mul			Secretary
Michelle Fracasso		Weston resident
Haleigh Graichen		Student Member
Tiffany Green			Alternate Member
Jennifer Heaton-Jones	Housatonic Resource Recovery Authority
Sarah Hutchison		Member 
Amy Kalafa			Chair
Jonathan Luiz			Town administrator
Jessie Schwartz		Weston resident
Eric Shrago			Treasurer
Tom Socha			Member
Alissa Stoltz			Alternate Member

Not attending:
Evelyn Miano		Student Member

Meeting called to order at 7:46 PM.
The minutes of the previous meeting on September 16, 2020 were approved.
Jessie Schwartz is interested in joining the committee and introduced herself.
1. Initiative Updates
a. Waste Management
Weston is a member of the Housatonic Resources Recovery Authority, a regional waste management and recycling authority serving 12 municipalities in Western CT.  Jennifer Heaton-Jones reported on her responsibilities with waste management with the 12 towns.  In the next few years, waste processing capacity in CT will decrease and costs will go up.  We need to work now on decreasing waste generation in Weston.   There are a lot of organic waste processing program options, Weston needs to decide on what program to start.  Weston can collect compostable waste but on-site composting requires a permit.  Ridgefield is currently in the process of getting a permit from CT DEEP; it already collects organics.  An organics hauling program in Bridgeport has high participation, but most participants dropped out when the hauler started charging.  Composting at home is a great option for Weston because it is so rural.  Weston can run its waste management any way it wants if there is a local ordinance, for example one that mandates separating out organic waste.
Almost all transfer stations in the HRRA have a receptacle for plastic film.  There is no cost but oversight is needed so that the plastic collected is reasonably clean.


b. Bottle Redemption/New Student Committee Members
Weston Today had an article on this initiative.  Tiffany will look into posting it on Instagram.  Over $5,000 has been collected so far.  Tom is looking into getting metal containers with 3 separate areas – glass, plastic, aluminum cans – that would be easier to sort.
2. The committee voted to not take a position on deer hunting by Mark Harper.
Other agenda items were tabled to the next meeting.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:44 PM.
The next meeting will be on Wednesday, November 18th at 7:45 PM via Zoom.
